## CITY OF MILFORD SEWER COMMISSION PUBLIC HEARING FEBRUARY 28, 2018

The Sewer Commission of the City of Milford held a Public Hearing on Wednesday, February 28, 2016, in Conference Room A of the Parsons Government Center, 70 West River Street, Milford, CT.

The following Commissioners were in attendance:

Chairman Robert Carroll Commissioner Edmund Collier Commissioner Vito Castignoli Commissioner Bradford Hubler

Commissioners not in attendance:

Vice Chairman Lee Cooke

Others in attendance:

Ed Kozlowski, Wastewater Mark Davis, Westcott & Mapes Beverly Hayes, Recording Secretary Jay Tranquili, Board of Alderman Liaison

Chairman Carroll called the meeting to order at 6 P.M. stating that Information will be presented by Westcott and Mapes, Inc. on the following project:

## Viscount Drive Sanitary Sewer Force Main Replacement by Design-Build Delivery Method

Chairman Carroll explained that public comments will be restricted to this project only. He then turned the meeting over to Mark Davis, Engineer with Westcott & Mapes.

Mr. Davis explained that the Viscount Drive Sanitary Sewer Force Main Replacement is approximately 3,500 linear feet and is a Design Build. There have been more than 10 breaks along this line in the last 10 years. Design Build is a method to deliver a project in which the design and construction services are contracted by a single contractor. Westcott & Mapes will provide Construction Administration services to the project. The design proposals will be evaluated along with the cost based on the best interests of the city. He added that this project has been bonded and approved by the Board of Alderman.

Chairman Carroll called for a motion to adjourn at 6:05 P.M. Commissioner Collier made a motion to adjourn at 6:05 P.M. with Commissioner Castignoli seconding the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,	
Beverly A. Hayes, BS,	

## Recording Secretary